December 11, 2011

Dear Cassie and Wendy:

Greetings!  Hope everything is going well as you prepare for your Holiday Concerts.   Thank you for participating with Willamette University’s Chamber Choir and Willamette Singers for a celebration of singing at Bremerton High School on Monday, January 9, 2011, 9:10-10:25a. The purpose of this letter is to solidify the arrangements surrounding our visit.  Please feel free to comment on anything that does not work, or that is inaccurate.  I have attached this same letter as a word document.

To aid us in creating the best possible concert, may we ask your kind attention to several details at your church?  If possible would you be willing to supply two small tables in the foyer of the auditorium where we can place programs, information about Willamette, and, sell CD’s.   We will also need one large table in the auditorium  in the best place to locate our soundboard.  

In addition, may we please ask for two separate, private changing areas, one for our men and one for our women, which can be locked?  May I also ask for one additional room in which I might change privately?

Since we will have very little time to set-up and warm-up, is there a chance we can use your choir room for some vocalizing, as well??

The following is the itinerary for this musical event as I understand it:
1) Depending on the road and weather,  I should arrive with our Stage Manager by 8am.   The Willamette choirs will arrive by 8:15a to unload, set up equipment, and rehearse.   Cassie, if you happen to have some folks available, we would love to have some of your folks help me and the manager out between 8a-8:15p

2) We would like to set up for both group performances at the same time.  The Chamber Choir sings in two rows and brings 25 small boxes for the back row.  We are very flexible and are pleased to use whatever seems to work.  May we also ask for the use of a piano during our performance?   We are happy to have your choirs use our set up, as well.    Don’t worry about the hassle of risers, our boxes work great if that is okay for you.

2) Just as soon as possible, we will sound check for the vocal jazz group in the auditorium immediately followed by a check of the acoustics by the Chamber Choir. 

3)
The concert will begin at 9:10a.  Let’s just relax and have a wonderful exchange.  I want to have Chamber and Singers perform, of course, but I really want groups from Bremerton and the Mountain Voices to sing as well.  Let’s just rotate around till everyone sings.   

4)
Willamette students will change clothes and put away our equipment following the concert.  Depending on how late the concert actually runs, we should be loaded an pull out by 11:30am. 

5)
 Can you please advise me on a couple of issues:  Food and Travel.   First, travel:   We need to be in Lynnwood by 3pm.   I like Wendy’s idea of taking the Kingston ferry at 1:30p depending on cost.   Now the big issue is food:  Should I just have the students eat on the ferry??  Should I eat somewhere quick and cheap in Bremerton?  Should I pre-order and pick up sandwiches and eat on the bus??  What is best??
We are looking forward to this event and the opportunity to work with you!  Thank you for your invaluable help in putting this together.  I am enclosing some publicity information about the concert and would be pleased if you would consider putting a notice about the event in your church bulletin and area newspapers.  If you have additional questions or need to provide information regarding this event, please call me at W -(503) 370-6320, C (503) 302-7824, or email wlongjr@willamette.edu.

Sincerely, 

Wallace Long

Director of Choral Activities 

Willamette University Music Department

4. Bremerton, Washington.  Monday, January 9, 2012, 9:30a

Contact: Wallace Long, wlongjr@willamette.edu, 503-370-6320
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WILLAMETTE UNIVERSITY MUSICIANS TO PERFORM AT BREMERTON HIGH SCHOOL

Bremerton, WA — The Willamette Singers, under the direction of Wallace Long, will perform Monday, Jan. 9 at 9:30 a.m. at Bremerton High School, 1500 13th Street, Bremerton, WA.

The performance will include a variety of sacred and secular works, both A cappella and accompanied. The Chamber Choir’s performance will include: Omnes Gentes for quadruple choir by Gabriele; Frohlocket, ihr Völker auf Erden for double choir by Mendelssohn and There Will be Rest by Frank Ticheli.   The Willamette Singers will perform selections including:  Kiss from a Rose by Seal, Round Midnight by Thelonius Monk, Precious by Esperanza Spalding and Anthropology by Charlie Parker.

The Willamette Chamber Choir is a 49-voice ensemble that performs throughout the Northwest. Archbishop Desmond Tutu invited the choir to perform in South Africa in 2004, and music from their South African tour is featured on their fifth CD, “Thula Sizwe: A Celebration of Hope.”  Their latest CD “The New Moon” is a compilation of recordings from 2006-2010 and was released in the fall of 2010. 

The Willamette Singers is a 15-member vocal jazz ensemble. The Singers’ fifteenth CD, “In the Winelight,” was released in the fall of 2011.

Both groups have recently performed at regional, national and international conventions of the American Choral Directors Association, the Music Educators National Conference, the Oregon Music Educators Association and the International Association of Jazz Educators.

Please contact the Bremerton High School Office of the Principal to obtain admission to the concert.

